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Dragnea, Irina

From: Janice 

Sent: Thursday, September 12, 2019 4:58 PM

To: Public Hearing

Subject: Rezoning Application for 1535-1557 Grant Street

Mayor and Council, 
 
There are many valid reasons for opposing the development of this proposed market-rental building, but 
foremost is it’s bulk — it’s a megalith, plopped in the middle of the block, out of scale with the existing 
streetscape, looming over the adjacent houses. And, at market rental rates (one-bedroom suites starting at 
about $1,800 a month) it will add nothing to affordability in the neighbourhood.  
 
I also share these concerns that have been expressed by my neighbours:   
 • It is a narrow, single lane street, on a steep hill  
 • it is unsafe for regular traffic & emergency vehicles 
 • It won’t accomodate fire trucks or garbage trucks 
 • It’s not affordable rental even on a living wage 
 • It’s inconsistent with the promise of the Grandview-Woodland Community Plan 
 • It has inadequate parking  
 
Further, concerned residents have made presentations to the Planning Department explaining “that a large 6-
storey building in the middle of this block of 2-3 storey houses would be out of place, especially as there is no 
planned transition between the smaller houses and the apartment building. They note that there are 
considerable slopes both east-west and north-south, and no lane, making access to the new building and 
along the narrow Grant Street very difficult, especially for emergency vehicles.  The shadowing of the 
neighbouring houses is expected to be extreme. There are also issues of noise and the loss of heritage trees.” 
 
I urge mayor and council to reject this development application. 
 
Sincerely, 
Janice Whitehead 
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